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Meeting Minutes 

The January 15th, 2020 meeting of Edmund Terrill Chapter No 34 was held at the Woodlawn Country 

Club. President Harvey Davis called the meeting to order at 12:40 PM. A prayer was offered by Nathan 

White Jr. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag and Honor to the Texas Flag along 

with the SAR Flag Pledge. 

President Davis welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

Attending were Compatriots Don Babbs, Gary Barker, Harvey Davis, John Greer, Ray Hargis, T.L. Holden, 

Bill Hurst, Stephen Scheinost, Ted Wilson, Jerry Vaughn. Michael Price, Michael Smith, and Glen 

Townsend, Guest attending were, Linda Hargis, Mary Scheinost - DAR, Judge Nathan White Jr - Past 

National President General. 

 

Installation of Officers 

President Davis introduced Compatriot Nathan White Jr, Past National President General who installed 

the following officers for 2020-2021.  

President – Ted Wilson 

Vice President – Gary Barker 

Secretary – Ray Hargis 

Registrar – T.L. Holden 

Chaplain - Don Babbs 

Historian – Bill Hurst. 

President Compatriot Ted Wilson presented Compatriot White with a Certificate of Appreciation for an 

outstanding job. 

Compatriot Harvey Davis presented a very find program about the Boston Massacre and its importance 

to the American Revolution.  

 

Award Certificates. 

Compatriot Ted Wilson was presented with a 5-Year Membership Certificate. 

Registrar T.L. Holden present Compatriot Ted Wilson with a Supplemental Certificate and Bill Hurst with 

Six Supplemental Certificates. This gives Bill Hurst 48 Patriots he has had approved with 2 more waiting 

reviewed at National. He is 6th on the in national list of approved supplementals. 

The November meeting minutes are posted on the chapter web site. Ray Hargis made a motion to 

accept the minutes. Seconded by Don Babbs. Motion passed. 

A Treasurer’s report was not available. 

T.L. Holden reported 57 flag certificates have been reported to the state office. 

President Wilson reported that the Boy Scouts have made changes. He is working with Compatriot 

Graves for a solution to present Eagle statues to new Eagle Scouts.   

 



 
 

President Wilson passed out a list of “Goals for Edmund Terrill Chapter in 2020”. 

 

New Meeting Location 

The Chapter has been notified that the Denison Country Club has closed, and we no longer may hold our 

meeting at that location. President Wilson has made a study of suitable locations in the 

Denison/Sherman area and provided a handout for the members to approve a new meeting location.  

The list included Woodlawn Country Club, Kelley Square, Mariachi’s Mexican Food, Rig, Tacks, Taste of 

China, Golden Coral, Grandy’s, Stone Creek Golf Club. Not included in the list but disgusted was the 

Sherman Library. 

A motion was made by Bill Hurst, seconded by Harvey Davis for all members to study the list of locations 

and email President Wilson the location you prefer as a permanent meeting location. Motion passed. 

The next meeting will be March 18th, 2020 at a location to be determined. Notification will be sent out 

where the meeting will be held. 

 

Veterans Activates 

President Wilson presented Compatriot Don Babbs with a 15-year membership certificate. 

Compatriot John Greer reported that to date over 700 U.S. Vietnam War Commemoration Pins have 

been awarded to Veterans of the Vietnam War Era. Members of the Chapter gave Veterans at Bonham 

VA socks and greeting cards for Christmas. During the next meeting he would like to start a contribution 

fund to provide Christmas gifts for the Bonham VA next Christmas. 

The NASAR is awarding a Military metal to Veterans. Application is on the NASAR web site. 

 

Registrar’s Report 

Registrar T.L. Holden reported we have 15 working prospective members. 3 new applications in the 

Gainesville area. 2 are at waiting on review. 

 

Chaplain Don Babbs offered a closing prayer. The Recessional was recited, and the meeting closed at 

2:20 P.M. 

Ray Hargis – Secretary 

 


